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LICENSE APPLICATION NOTIFICATION

License Number: 20230000324 

Application for: Liquor On Sale - 181-290 Seats, Liquor On Sale – Sunday, Liquor On Sale - 2 AM 
Closing, Entertainment (B) and Gambling Location 

License at:  1013 Front Ave
 
Licensee:  Lennon Enterprise Inc, doing business as Half Time Rec 

 Shawn Lennon, owner, 612-670-2621 
 
Recommended License Conditions:   
1. The back door shall be kept closed at all times. All doors shall be closed when entertainment is provided. 
2. There shall be no dumping of bottles after 9PM and before 7AM. 
3. No alcohol is permitted outside of the establishment. 
4. Motorcycle parking shall not be permitted on the sidewalk. 
5. Bar staff will regularly monitor patron behavior outside of the establishment (including the parking lot) to 
prevent loitering, excessive noise, and illegal drinking. 
6. Bar staff will pick up litter daily outside of the establishment. 
7. The bar will provide 3 security staff on nights when entertainment is offered and 2 security on other nights. 
Security staff shall wear clothing that clearly identifies them as security. 
8. License holder will create a video surveillance camera and lighting placement plan (video surveillance plan) 
for the interior and exterior of the licensed premises. License holder will submit the video surveillance plan to 
the Saint Paul Police Department (SPPD) liaison with the Department of Safety and Inspection (DSI) for review 
and approval. In accordance with the approved video surveillance plan, license holder will ensure that video 
surveillance camera system is in good working order, ensure it is recording 24 hours per day, ensure it can 
produce recorded surveillance video in a commonly used, up-to-date format, and ensure that accurate date and 
time of day are visible on all recorded video. License holder will retain surveillance video for a minimum of 
thirty (30) days. If an incident is deemed serious by SPPD, license holder shall make surveillance video 
immediately available for viewing by SPPD. If a copy of the surveillance video for a serious incident is 
requested by SPPD, license holder shall have the technology, materials and staff available to immediately make 
the copy. In all other cases, license holder shall provide a copy of the surveillance video to the requester within 
48 hours. 
 

Deadline for Response Date:  Friday, March 31, 2023 at 4:30 p.m. 
 

If you have any comments on the license application, you must respond in writing by  
Friday, March 31, 2023 to: 
 
      Legislative Hearing Officer 

  310 City Hall
  15 West Kellogg Blvd. 
  Saint Paul, MN  55102 

 Or email to:  LH-Licensing@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
  
If you have any questions, please contact DSI Inspectors Ross Haddow or Jeff Fischbach at 651-266-8989. 
Notice Mailed: Thursday, March 16, 2023 


